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[bookmark: _GoBack]Date:	 	November 26, 2013					

To:		Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	Lease Agreement with Milwaukee Christian Center, Inc. - ACTION


POLICY
The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to enter into a Lease Agreement with Milwaukee Christian Center, Inc. (MCC) for use of certain parts of Kosciuszko Community Center.

BACKGROUND
The DPRC and MCC have had a mutually-beneficial programming partnership for many years at the Kosciuszko Community Center (Center).  MCC is a 501(c)3 not-for-profit privately funded agency that provides a variety of services to youth in Milwaukee.

MCC occupies 1,982 square feet, or 3%, of the Center with use of office and meeting rooms, and common areas such as the gymnasium and restroom facilities.  The term of this Lease is five years and rent is $7,200 annually ($600 per month).  MCC has agreed to pay an annual maintenance fee of $500.  In addition, all participants in MCC programs at the Center purchase an annual membership which contributes approximately $8,000 per year in revenue.  

RECOMMENDATION
The Parks Director recommends that the DPRC be authorized to execute the Lease Agreement with Milwaukee Christian Center, Inc. for use of certain parts of Kosciuszko Community Center.  


Prepared by: Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs




Recommended by:						 Approved by:


	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	John Dargle, Jr., Director






Attachment  – Draft Lease Agreement

copy:	County Executive Chris Abele
	Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board
	Sup. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
	Sup. Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
	Daniel Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
	Alexis Gassenhuber, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk
	Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
	Scott Manske, Comptroller, Office of the Comptroller
	Karen Higgins, Executive Director, MCC
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